MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL
CITY HALL, Fifth Floor
6801 Delmar Blvd.
University City, Missouri 63130
June 13, 2016
6:30 p.m.
A. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER 
At the Regular Session of the City Council of University City held on the fifth floor of City Hall, on Monday, June 13, 2016, Mayor Shelley Welsch called the meeting to order at 5:31 p.m.

B. ROLL CALL 
In addition to the Mayor the following members of Council were present:




Councilmember Rod Jennings





Councilmember Michael Glickert                                           

Councilmembers Terry Crow, Paulette Carr and Bwayne Smotherson submitted written excuses.
Also in attendance was City Manager Lehman Walker. 
Mayor Welsch stated that on Friday June 10 at 5:57 p.m., Councilmember Terry Crow wrote members of Council to say he was in New York City and would not be able to attend tonight’s meeting.  She left it to Mr. Crow to explain his absence as he so chose.  Less than two hours later at 7:39 p.m. Councilmember Paulette Carr wrote the Council and said she would be out of town today, the date of the Council’s largest scheduled meeting and not be back in time to attend this meeting.  Mayor Welsch stated that today, June 13 at 1:40 p.m. Councilmember Bwayne Smotherson wrote the Council and said he would not be able to attend this Council meeting because of a commitment to his other job.  Since the Council now has six members, the absence of three of the members meant there was not a quorum to hold a formal meeting of the Council.  The next meeting of the City Council will be on Monday, June 27.  The study session on the topic scheduled for this date’s study session will be held at 5:30 p.m. and the regular session will start at 6:30 p.m.
Mayor Welsch closed the meeting at 6:34 p.m.
1

